
Lunch and Attendance Guidelines 

Students may not have outside food delivered to the school at any time during the school day. This is a 

COVID protocol as well as sanitary issue in the building. We appreciate your cooperation.  

Attendance is an important part of school success. When students must miss class, we ask parents 

and/or guardians to notify the attendance office at Lawrence High School.  

Please call the attendance line at 785-330-4968 or email lhsattendance@usd497.org to report an 

absence or check a student out during the school day. Our attendance secretary Kamaryn Gibson is 

looking forward to helping you. Please leave a message if you get voicemail; both voicemail and email 

are monitored continuously during business hours.  

When excusing students during the school day, we ask you to call ahead approximately two hours. This 

will allow us to have your student ready to leave at the requested time. Students will be released by 

their teacher only when notified by a pass from the office.  

Only parent(s)/legal guardian(s) listed in PowerSchool may excuse students. Students may not excuse 

themselves or check themselves out.  

Students who are ill should check out first through the Health Office in room 140. Our school nurse, 

Carol Casteel, will contact the parent/guardian and inform the office staff that the student is checking 

out. The Health Office line is 785-330-2704.  

 

 

mailto:lhsattendance@usd497.org

